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December 2016
GENERAL ELECTION DINNER
What a wonderful turnout we had.  It was so nice to see so many members take part in our annual dinner.  The President of the Association, Pete Kischak spoke about issues in our industry and ways we are trying to improve it. 
We had a wonderful line up of presentations from several vendors.  Thank you to our national lobbying group, SSDA, who sent Roy Littlefield IV to speak about national issues, Eric Diamond and Dave Horton from Marshall and Sterling who addressed health insurance and workers compensation, Joe Metrovich who offered his consulting services from J & J Marketing, Frank Muggeo from Palisades Fuel and Troy Graham from Paychex.
The raffle drawing took place and the following winners were announced.
Grand Prize Winner
John Coen

2nd Prize Winner

Andrea Fusco

3rd Prize Winner 

Don’s Automotive

4th Prize Winner

Riverdale Auto Clinic

5th Prize Winner

Mill Road Service Station

6th Prize Winner

Eastview Service Station

7th Prize Winner

Karen Rappa
Congratulations to our lucky winners.  Thanks to everyone who attended. We hope you all had a good time and we look forward to seeing you next year.  
We would also like to thank Auto Pro Auto Parts for donating door prizes to the attendees.

NEW HEALTH INSURANCE RATES

The Oxford Plans are renewing on January 1st.  If you are already in the Oxford plan and want to switch between plans you must do so before January 15, 2017.  If you are currently enrolled in the Oxford Gold HMO you must submit an election form since that plan is no longer offered.  The plan that is replacing that plan is called Oxford Gold EPO with several minor changes.  Even if you choose to stay with that plan you need to send in an election form.  Please call the office for assistance.
Welcome New Members


J & J Marketing



Cars of NY Inc., DBA Corvette’s of Westchester


Bronxville, NY



Ossining, NY

Stiloski’s Automotive Corp

Jimmy’s Car Care

Art & John’s Auto Corp


Tarrytown, NY



LaGrangeville, NY

Newburgh, NY


Whitehall Auto Service


Sierra Automotive


Katonah, NY



Middletown, NY

Tinted Windows
On November 26, 2017 Governor Cuomo signed bill A4106 / S6034-A into law.  This bill was an act to amend the vehicle and traffic law, in relation to including the examination of tinted or shaded windows in the periodic inspection of motor vehicles.  On December 6, 2017 a notice was sent out to all inspection stations informing them of the new law and notifying them that this law will go into effect on January 1, 2017, thus with less than a month to go the DMV has to amend the regulations and the inspection stations have to learn the new regulations and purchase new equipment to be in compliance.  This is unfair to both parties. We think it is imperative that the public should also be notified of this new law.  Therefore we contacted television stations in the whole state hoping that they will air our situation.  We contacted other associations and asked if they would like to sign onto a letter to Governor Cuomo asking for him to postpone the effective date of the new law.  They agreed and a copy of what was sent out is as follows:

December 9, 2016

Honorable Governor Mario Cuomo

State Capitol

Albany, NY  12224

Honorable Governor Cuomo,

We are writing to you because we have concerns regarding bill A4106 / S6034-A signed into law on November 28, 2016, an act to amend the vehicle and traffic law, in relation to including the examination of tinted or shaded windows in the periodic inspection of motor vehicles, which goes into effect January 1, 2017.  

One of our concerns is the time frame this law is giving the DMV and the inspection stations to be able to be in compliance come the effective date.  It is unfair to put this burden on the small businesses.  Regulations have to be put in place and this equipment needs to be purchased.  This can hardly be done in the allotted time.  The notice to the inspection stations was sent out on December 6, 2016 giving them less than 30 days to evaluate and implement a new piece of equipment necessary to conform to the new regulations that aren’t even posted yet.

We are requesting that you postpone the effective date to 60 or 90 days after signed instead of January 1, 2017.  We spoke to the sponsor of the bill, Assemblyman Dendekker and he has agreed to do a chapter amendment to postpone the effective date.  

We thank you in advance for your consideration in this matter.

Regards,

Service Station Dealers & Automotive Services of Greater New York, Inc.

Long Island Gasoline Retailers Association

NYS Assoc. of Service Stations & Repair Shops

Gasoline & Automotive Service Dealers Association
Happy Holidays to All!

Have a Safe and Happy New Year!

Regards,

Peter S. Kischak

President
421 Waverly Avenue


Mamaroneck, NY  10543-2255


Phone: 914-698-5188 / 5296


Fax: 914-698-4787


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ssdgny.org" ��www.ssdgny.org�

















